Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children's Hospital of Chicago

Keith Desserich DIPG Collaborative Founding Partner The Cure Starts Now Foundation 10280 Chester Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45215

Dear Mr. Desserich,

I would like to thank you and the members of the DIPG Collaborative for your decision to provide a grant of \$50,000 to support our research, "Preclinical Investigation of Tenascin-C as a Novel Therapeutic Target for DIPG." This grant will facilitate our investigation of this Tenascin-C as a potential marker of disease and molecular target for novel treatment of DIPG. This letter may be posted on your website as a reference for this award.

I'm happy to confirm that our study will begin within 6 months of the award date. This project was deemed exempt from need for approval as non-human subject research by the Northwestern University Institutional Review Board (IRB) on 1/28/2015 (STU00200351). An application to our IACUC for animal studies is underway.

As lead investigator, I will gladly share our results and progress in a collaborative manner with other investigators and institutions, inclusive of those participating in the DIPG Collaborative, in order to maximize the impact of this research. I will also provide a report of our progress to the Board of Directors or Medical Advisory Council (my contact information is listed below). Information about this project can also be found at this website: http://labs.feinberg.northwestern.edu/saratsis.

I confirm that in all future publications, published data, presentations, web pages, blogs or other references to the grant and supporters, *The Cure Starts Now Foundation* will be named as sponsors of this research project.

Thank you again for your generous support.

Sincerely,

Amanda M. Saratsis, MD

Attending Physician, Division of Pediatric Neurosurgery

unbic MO

Ann & Robert H. Lurie Hospital of Chicago

Assistant Professor, Department of Neurological Surgery

Northwestern University Feinberg School of Medicine

225 E Chicago Avenue, Box 28

Chicago, IL 60611-2991

312.227.4220 (p)

Division of Neurosurgery

Tadanori Tomita, MD Director, Falk Brain Tumor Center Professor and Division Head, Neurosurgery

Robin M. Bowman, MD Director, Spina Bifida Center Associate Professor of Neurosurgery

David G. McLone, MD, PhD Founder and Director Spina Bifida Center Professor of Neurosurgery

Arthur J. DiPatri, Jr., MD Associate Professor of Neurosurgery

Tord D. Alden, MD Assistant Professor of Neurosurgery

Amanda M. Saratsis, MD Assistant Professor of Neurosurgery

Nurse Clinicians Margaret Derrig, RN Karin Dillon, RN Debbie Prodoehl, RN

Advanced Practice Nurses Maureen Cogan Kilgallon, APN Kathleen Romanski, APN Stacy Speck, APN

Brain Tumor Coordinator Wendy Stelloflug, RN

Brain Tumor Liaison Jessica Welch

Spina Bifida Coordinator Roseann Greene, RN

Spina Bifida Liaison 312.227.5340

Clinical Research Coordinator Tatiana Pundy, MD, PhD

Pediatric Neurosurgery Research C. Shekhar Mayanii, PhD Director, Research Associate Professor

Simone Sredni, MD, PhD Research Assistant Professor

Guifa Xi, MD, PhD Research Scientist

Mohammad Rizwan Siddiqui Research Scientist

Administrative Clerical Staff Samantha Elliott Patricia Harris Frances Rodriguez Lauren Root

Practice Manager Melissa K. Krenz